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Good afternoon ladies and gentlemen of IACT and all guests.  I hope you are all enjoying the beautiful state of Alaska as well as the 22nd Annual IACT Conference.  Today we are honoring long-time IACT member and friend Jeff Warnecke with the Cal Rayburn Award.  

Jeff attended Western Kentucky University where he received a Bachelor of Science Degree with a double major in Chemistry and Biology.  He also became an Adjunct Instructor of College Chemistry at Western Kentucky before he went to work for the Kentucky State Police in their Central Laboratory Branch as a Forensic Scientist Specialist in Solid Dose Drug Analysis.  Soon recognizing a young talent Jeff was promoted to Forensic Laboratory Manager where he continued to impress folks.

Eventually, Jeff was made Forensic Laboratory Supervisor in the Breath Alcohol Maintenance Program where he stayed until his recent retirement from the Kentucky State Police.

While he was with the KSP he attended many seminars and symposiums offered around the country by the Drug Enforcement Administration, the Federal Bureau of Investigation as well as various state agencies.  Also while with the Kentucky State Police Jeff shared his expertise and wisdom on many federal and state boards and committees, foremost among these was the 2002 Regional Advisory Team Working Group sponsored by the National Highway and Traffic Administration. As a member of the Commonwealth’s DUI Task Force, Jeff was able to secure direct funding for Breath Alcohol and DUI-based toxicology testing, thereby improving state DUI testing and turnaround time. 

During his tenure as Laboratory Supervisor Jeff joined the American Society of Crime Laboratory Directors (ASCLD) and most importantly to us gathered today, the International Association for Chemical Testing, (IACT).

Jeff joined IACT in 1996 and immediately became important to the organization as a member of the Legislative Committee on which he served for several years.  More recently Jeff has been a key factor on the Publications Committee.  For years now Jeff has written informative articles and been an advisor to the Chair of the committee Carl Lecocke who did not skimp on adjectives when praising Jeff.  Quoting Carl, “Jeff is a jewel of a guy.  He’s always there when you need him, dependable, smart and unassuming.”

Personally, I met Jeff about five years ago and I was immediately impressed with his intelligence and quick wit, and appreciate our friendship.

The Cal Rayburn Award was created to recognize individuals for their dedication to their chosen field of Chemical Testing as well as the amount of time and resources devoted to IACT over the years.  I can think of no one more dedicated or deserving than Jeff.  Now, with no further ado, I present 2009 Calvin E. Rayburn Award recipient Jeffrey P. Warnecke.

